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September 29th, 2017
Dr. Natalie Olifiers
Editor, Oecologia Australis

Universidade Veiga de Almeida, Rio de Janeiro
Dear Dr. Olifiers,

We are glad to submit the manuscript entitled “Spatial variation in richness and composition of bat species in a forest-grassland transitional region”, by Marcelo M. Weber and Nilton C. Cáceres, to be considered for publication in the Oecologia Australis “Macroecology and Geographical Ecology” Special Issue on of as an Original Article. 
The latitudinal diversity gradient is one of the most well-known patterns in ecology. Several hypotheses have been proposed to explain this biodiversity gradient. Here we tested the effects of three hypotheses (climate, energy, and habitat heterogeneity) on the spatial variation of bat species richness in a forest-grassland transitional region, in southeastern South America. We explicitly tested redundancy and complementarity among the hypotheses and we found that, at a regional scale, climate is the main predictor of bat species richness, followed by habitat heterogeneity. The effects of energy were almost fully redundant with climate. Furthermore, based on species composition, we identified through a cluster analysis two major groups. One harboring areas of high diversity hotspots such as the Serra do Mar coastal forests and Cerrado and one harboring areas of lower richness such as the Uruguayan savannas. Our results are compared with those performed over continental scales and importance of variables and hypotheses are discussed.
The manuscript file has twenty-five pages, including references, one table, and five figures. This manuscript was not published or accepted for publication, neither is being considered for publication elsewhere. All authors agree on the content and were properly named on this submission.

We suggest the following names as potential referees:

José Alexandre F. Diniz-Filho: jafdinizfilho@gmail.com
Marcelo Nogueira: nogueiramr@gmail.com

Marcos L. S. Figueiredo: mslfigueiredo@gmail.com
Maria João Pereira: mjrayka@gmail.com
Sandra Hartz: hartzsm@ecologia.ufrgs.br

Thank you for your kind consideration.

Sincerely,

Marcelo M. Weber

Nilton C. Cáceres
